## Weekly Liturgical Calendar

Masses

Saturday, November 25

4:00 p.m. Mass in Rosiere
5:30 p.m. Mass in Brussels

Richard Klaubauf

LDM of Delores & Robert McCabe

Frank Derenne & Anne Mertens

Sunday, November 26

8:30 a.m. Mass in Brussels

**☆** JoAnn Bissen

10:15 a.m. Mass in Lincoln

Monday, November 27

**No Masses** 

**Tuesday, November 28** 

8:00 a.m. Mass in Brussels

🕏 Gary Renard

🕆 Carrie Ann Renard

Wednesday, November 29

8:00 a.m. Mass in Brussels

**♦** Lou & Steve DeClark

Mary Larsen

Thursday, November 30

8:00 a.m. Mass in Lincoln

Friday, December 1

8:00 a.m. Mass in Rosiere

Saturday, December 2

4:00 p.m. Mass in Rosiere 5:30 p.m. Mass in Brussels

Troy Delwiche

☆ Alvin & Della Jeanquart & Gail Gonzales

Sunday, December 3

8:30 a.m. Mass in Brussels

♣ Shirley & Lou DeClark♣ Joyce & Lloyd Vandertie

10:15 a.m. Mass in Lincoln

Sanctuary Light-Week of November 26

Judy Jenquin, Vincent Maccoux

#### SHEPHERD HOURS (IN THE RECTORY)

Tuesday, November 28 9:30 a.m. - 12 noon Wednesday, November 29 9:30 a.m. - 12 noon

PARISH OFFICE HOURS -- WEEK OF NOVEMBER 26

Monday, November 27 9:30 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. Tuesday, November 28 9:30 a.m.- 4:00 p.m.

# Liturgical Roles

WEEKEND MASSES

Saturday, December 2 - 5:30 p.m.

**Lector:** Laura Paider **Eucharist:** Deacon Ray

Server: Avery Delwiche & Volunteer Ushers: Kelly Chaudoir & Jake Paider Sunday, December 3 – 8:30 a.m.

**Lector:** Marcie Spude **Eucharist:** Sue Johnson

**Server:** Maggie Hoffman & Volunteer **Ushers:** Mike Baudhuin & Joe Spude

# Parish News

Financial-November 13-19, 2023

Mass Collections: \$ 402.00 Offertory Commitments: \$ 1,482.00

**Annual Meeting** 

This year's Annual Meeting will be held next Saturday, December 2, after the 5:30 p.m. Mass.

#### **OUR SUNDAY SCRIPTURE**



~As for you, my sheep, says the Lord GOD, I will judge between one sheep and another, between rams and goats. ~Ezekiel 34:17

#### **Formed**

Formed is starting to gear up for Advent with some new series coming like *Rooted*. Keep watching for other great series. For the younger ones, view *The Jesus Stories*. Liturgical Calendar: 22-The Feast of St. Cecilia.

### Matthew Kelly on YouTube

If you are looking for insight each week, search for Matthew Kelly on YouTube. Each week he poses different topics to think about. This week two to view: Generosity Begins with Gratitude & The Good Life.

#### Calendars

Calendars for next year 2024 are now available in the entrances of the church. Please help yourself!

#### **Cemetery Memorials**

Please remember to remove any memorial flowers from the cemetery by the end of November. Thank you for your cooperation.

#### SNOW & ICE REMOVAL

We will be needing volunteers to help with snow blowing and shoveling to keep our church approaches and sidewalks clean. Please consider helping us with this task, maybe as a family or with friends. Equipment is provided. There is a sign-up calendar inside the front entrance to record your choice of week(s).



#### **Religious Education News**

- \*Reliaious Education Classes Resume!
- -Kindergarten-5th:6:00-7:15 p.m. at church
- -6th-8th Grade: 7:30-8:30 p.m. at church
- -9th-11th Grade: 7:30-8:30 p.m. at Brussels Community Center
- -Confirmation Class: 7:00-8:30 p.m. in Rosiere
- \*Please consider volunteering for our Religious Education Program!
- \*Any questions regarding the Religious Education Program, Please contact Penny at 920-495-7404 or <u>4saintsre@4saintsre.org</u>

#### GIVING TREE

The Giving Tree is up in the entrance. Please take a tag or two to help those in our Parish in need. Please wrap and put the original tag on the present and have it back to church by December 17 so they may be handed out in time for Christmas.

#### Area News

#### **Holiday Concert**

Griffin String Quartet Holiday Concert at the Belgian Heritage Center - Dec 16th, 2023 at 3:00 p.m. Free admission but donations to support the artists greatly appreciated. Wine, beer and cheese bar sponsored by Von Stiehl Winery & Renard's Cheese available for purchase. Doors open at 2:00 p.m.

#### Christmas Bingo: It's a HO-HO-HOLY Night

Did Santa babysit the baby Jesus? Why were the Three Wise Men so lost? The answers to these and other humorous questions are answered in this holiday comedy. Written by Vicki Quade, one of the creators of the hit comedy Late Nite Catechism, CHRISTMAS BINGO brings together two of the best things about being Catholic: Christmas and Bingo. The show features the character of Mrs. Mary Margaret O'Brien, a former nun and current bingo caller. This hilarious show will be coming to the Southern Door Community Auditorium for one night only Saturday, December 16th at 7pm. Purchase your tickets online by visiting southerndoorauditorium.org



#### From the Deacon's Desk

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

This weekend marks the end of ordinary time and the end of our liturgical year. So, in a way it's like the church's New Years Eve! Just as our secular end of year events often include a look back at the year gone by, perhaps we should take a look back at our church year and our spiritual year. Have we grown in our faith? Have we enhanced our relationship with Jesus? Have we lived our lives this past year in a way consistent with the commandments? Have we practiced the corporal works of mercy as mentioned in the Gospel today?

As we reflect on the past year we can also look to the new liturgical year and set some goals for ourselves. With our secular New Year goals, the experts say the most effective goals are the ones that have a specific and tangible objective. We should look at our spiritual goals the same way.

Here are some possible goals to consider:

- \*Spend more time in prayer. To make this goal tangible, perhaps we need to get specific and intentional. Set aside a certain time each day and a set duration. It may be helpful to set an alarm and use a timer.
- \*Practice some of the corporal works of mercy. Feed the hungry, cloth the naked, visit the prisoner. Maybe consider volunteering once a month at Paul's Pantry, or Feed and Clothe My People. Perhaps you can look into how you can get involved in prison ministry.
- \*Share your faith. Perhaps you can make a commitment to talk with your kids every day or even once a week about your faith. An easy way to do this is to ask them where they have seen Jesus and share with them where you have seen Jesus. This can be anything from seeing something beautiful in nature, witnessing an act of kindness, or a good feeling in prayer or at Mass.

Our New Year's celebrations bring us to look at the year ahead with hope. Our liturgical new year starts next week with Advent and then moves into Christmas and the Christmas season. This time of year brings great joy and hope to our spirits and souls, our families, and loved ones. Have a Happy New Year!!

Peace, Deacon Ray